EXCHANGE OF NOTES BETWEEN THE GOVERNMENT OF CANADA AND THE
GOVERNMENT OF THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA CONCERNING JOINT
PARTICIPATION IN AN AUGMENTOR WING FLIGHT TEST PROJECT

I

The Ambassador of the United States of America to the
Secretary of State for External Affairs of Canada

Ottawa, October 19, 1970

EXCELLENCY:

I have the honor to refer to discussions which have taken place between
representatives of the National Aeronautics and Space Administration of the
United States and the Department of Industry, Trade and Commerce of Canad2
regarding their joint participation in an augmentor wing flight test project:
These discussions have resulted in the terms and conditions contained in the
Annex to this Note.

I have the honor to propose that if this Note and the Annex are acceptablé
to the Government of Canada, this Note and the Annex and your reply to that
effect shall constitute an Agreement between our two Governments which shall
enter into force on the date of your reply and shall remain in effect until July 1,
1974, unless either Government gives notice to the other of its intent to ter-
minate the Agreement at any time during the period it is in effect, such noticé
to take effect six months following the receipt thereof by the other Government:
It is understood that notice of termination of this Agreement will be given only
after full consultation between the National Aeronautics and Space Administra-
tion and the Department of Industry, Trade and Commerce to enable them 10

evaluate the consequences and to resolve the matter giving rise to the intent t0
terminate.

Accept, Excellency, the renewed assurances of my highest consideration.

Enclosure:
Annex.

EMERSON M. BROWN

Charge d’Affaires ad interim
The Honourable

Mitchell Sharp,
Secretary of State

for External Affairs, Ottawa.,




